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Nordic Federation of General Practice

Annual report 2007 from the Chairman of NFGP

NFGP lost its Director, and we all suffered a great loss when Poul Brix died on 11 July 2007.  His contribution to the Nordic collaboration has been invaluable.  We shall show our gratitude to him by building and developing NFGP in his spirit.

Organisational changes

Poul Brix’ death required organisational changes due to the amendments of NFGP.  At a meeting last September in Copenhagen we proposed that Jakob Kragstrup should become the new Director, and that Lise Keller Stark should take over the secretarial work for the Federation.  Jakob Kragstrup, Lise Keller Stark and the Chairman of NFGP attended the meeting in Copenhagen.

The Board of Executives subsequently approved these changes.

The archive was moved from DSAM and from Poul Brix’ home to Forskningsenheden in Odense.  

Nordic Congress of General Practice on Iceland

In June, the Icelandic college welcomed more than 1200 GPs to a congress in exotic surroundings.  For the first time the congress was arranged within the framework of NFGP.  Let me take this opportunity to thank the Icelandic Congress Committee for excellent work and for a successful congress.

During this year’s April meeting we will focus on evaluation of the congress and issues like language and sponsorship policies for the congresses.  The challenge is to establish ways to secure the transfer of experiences to the coming committees according to the aim of the NFGP. 

Informa Healthcare
The publisher of SJPHC changed its organisational framework during the last year.  Taylor & Francis is now a part of Informa Healthcare, a worldwide company with its Scandinavian office located in Stockholm. 
Jakob Kragstrup, Lise Stark and Chairman of NFGP met with the publisher’s contact Håkan Pårup in September.  The meeting was fruitful, and we are looking forward to further collaboration in the years to come, including renegotiations of the contract next year.  

SJPHC – online by “open access”
As decided by the national colleges last year, the number of printed copies of the Journal was reduced to a minimum from 2008.  The members of NFGP can on an individual initiative order the paper version of the Journal through the secretariats of the national colleges. 

This is quite a change in the way the Scandinavian Journal of Primary Health Care is distributed.  We shall gather experiences with this arrangement from the five countries during the coming years, but so far it seems to work well. 

2007 was an important and exciting year in the history of NFGP.  Thank you all for your contribution. 

Oslo 12 April 2008
Anna Stavdal

Chairman

